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The Prince George's County Council's Government Operations and Fiscal Policy 

Committee convened on March 13, 2025, to consider CR-012-2025, a resolution 

concerning Adjustments to Approved Position Grades. The positions that would be 

impacted by this legislation reside in the Office of Human Rights, the Department of 

Family Services, and the Office of the State’s Attorney. 

 

Section 815(b) of the Charter for Prince George’s County, Maryland, authorizes the 

Council, upon recommendation of the County Executive, by resolution, to make 

additional amendments to the number of Limited-Term Grant-Funded (LTGF) positions 

in each grade for a particular agency that were not included in the budget for the current 

fiscal year. 

 

The Office of Human Rights is requesting one new LTGF position to support the 

Human Rights Commissioners. 

 

The Department of Family Services is requesting ten new LTGF positions to support 

the Disability Apprenticeship Program. This is a technical adjustment, as these are 

existing positions that have transitioned from temporary/seasonal status to LTGF 

positions in FY 2025. 

 

The Office of the State’s Attorney is requesting two new LTGF positions to support 

prosecutorial operations. 

 

The Budget and Policy Analysis Division notes the changes are all for LTGF costs that 

will be absorbed. 

 

Ms. Terry Bell, representing the Office of Law, noted that the legislation had been 

reviewed and found to have no legal impediments to enactment. 



CR-012-2025 Committee Report Page 2 

 

 

Ms. Sakinda Skinner, County Council Liaison with the County Executive's Office, 

requested the committee’s support. 

   

After further discussion, the Government Operations and Fiscal Policy Committee voted 

favorably 5-0. 

 


